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WALCO GOP MAKES ENDORESMENTS 

During our meeting on August 3rd, 2017, the 
members of the RPWC unanimously endorsed 
the following incumbents: 

1. Scott Walker – Wisconsin 
Governor 

 

2. Rebecca Kleefisch – 
Wisconsin Lt. Governor 

 

3. Brad Schimel – Wisconsin 
Attorney General 

 

4. Paul Ryan – Congressman, 

Wisconsin’s 1st CD  

5. Steve Nass – State 
Senate District 11  

6. Amy Loudenbeck – State 

Assembly District 31 

7. Tyler August -  State 

Assembly District 32 

8. Cody Horlacher – State 

Assembly District 33 

9. Kurt Picknell - Walworth 

County Sheriff 

10. Shiela Reiff – Walworth 

County Clerk of Courts 

 

 

Additionally, the members approved the 
following motion unanimously: ”Candidates 
for Wisconsin’s US Senate Race 

in Nov 2018 will not be 

considered by the RPWC until 

after nomination papers are 

properly filed and accepted with 

the required number of 

signatures.  Further the RPWC 

will not make an endorsement for 

US Senate race until after the 

primary. Current electeds will 

be given respect due their 

office.” 

SUPER THANKS: 

Thank you to everyone who came out and 
supported the booth during the Elkhorn Corn & 
Brat Fest on August 4th & 5th: Joe Rezek, Ted & 
Alice Prieser, John Schmidt, Trudy Schulz, Beth 
Lock, Bill Bosworth, John & Halina Marra, and 
Joe Nantz.  Especially the short notice team on 
Saturday - THANK YOU! And special thanks to 
Rep Amy Loudenbeck who spent most of her 
Saturday with us. 

Thank you to everyone who came out and 
supported our float in the Geneo City Days 
parade on August 5th: Karen Regnier, Barb 
Braden, Joe Nantz, Savanah Cleveland, John 
Reiff, Tracy Reiff, and Gary Grolle.  It went 
great!  THANK YOU! 

You all are AWESOME!!  THANK YOU! 
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Firearms Raffle 

The raffle tickets are $20 a piece or 3 for $50.  

There are two choices of firearms; an AR-15 

and an over/under 12 gauge shotgun.  Please 

contact John Reiff (262) 490-2373 for tickets or 

more information.   

The drawing will be held at the Armory Gate at 

8:00pm on Sunday, September 3rd, 2017. 

WALCO FAIR!!! 

The WALCO Fair starts on Wednesday August 

30th through Monday Sept 4th.  

We need help staffing the tent.  Please contact 

Joe Rezek at (262) 607-0404 or Chris Goebel at 

(262) 903-0572 to volunteer for a shift. 

Mike Lasch has already arranged for the take 

down and storage effort. Thanks Mike! 

ELECTION INSPECTORS/Poll Workers!! 

Thank you to all who have agreed to 

continue on as election Inspectors!  We are 

on track to have the project completed in 

plenty of time. If you wish to continue 

please let us know. If you do not want to 

continue please help us find your 

replacement. 

Contact Chris Goebel at (262) 903-0572 or 

Email:rpwalworthco@gmail.com  if you are 

able to help. 

 

 

FINANCIAL REMINDER 

We are now able to receive both personal and 

business contributions.  

So please, when submitting a contribution to 

the RPWC include your full name, address, and 

telephone number.  Also please be sure to 

include your occupation, employer, purpose of 

the contribution and a notation if the 

contribution is from a corporation or a person. 

Taking these few extra steps greatly helps the 

Treasurer accurately account for and comply 

with Wisconsin finance laws. Thank you! 

COMING EVENTS: 

Aug 26th: 8:00 am Exec – Friends on Square 

Aug 26th:  9:30 am build tent floor! 

Aug 30th – Sept 4th: WALCO FAIR 

Sept 7th : Membership meeting 6:00pm 

Sperino’s Little Italy. 

Sept 8th – 10th: Darien CornFest  

Sept 10th:  CornFest Parade 

Sept 16th: FALL FEST 1 – 4 pm Tickets at 

www.1stDistrictGOPWI.com (Eventbright) 

Sept 21 or 29th : Pints & Politics, Details 

Pending Standby for an announcement. 

Sept 30th: 09:30am Community Captain 

Training - People’s Bank Meeting room 
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